

March 31, 2011

Senator Johnny Ellis Chairman, Senate Rules Committee State Capitol, Room 119 Juneau, Alaska 99801-1182

Re: SB 23 relating to the extension of film production incentive program

Dear Senator Ellis,

We are in support of SB 23 and the extension of the film production incentive program.

The program has stimulated the economy with the added business it has brought to the state and through the transferrable tax credits available to all businesses with an Alaska corporate income tax liability. Icicle was one of the first companies to participate in the transferrable tax credit portion of the program and we can attest to the benefits.

The program has provided positive economic benefits to the state that are just beginning to be realized. Extending the program now will build on the momentum already created and keep Alaska competitive with other states vying for film production business.

Thank you for introducing SB 23 and your work with other legislators to make this an even better program in the future.

Sincerely,

ICICLE SEAFOODS, INC.

Kris Norosz

Government Affairs